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Behind the Masks 
July 1, 2021 

 
“When morning came, it was Leah!” – Genesis 29:25 

 
 Jacob had worked for Laban for seven years with the promise that he could marry Laban’s youngest 
daughter, Rachel, at the end of those seven years.  However, on the morning after the wedding, Jacob is beside 
himself to learn that it was Rachel’s older sister, Leah, whom he had actually wed.  It had been Leah, behind the veil 
or mask, and not the woman he expected and loved. 
 
 As we begin to remove our masks, our facial coverings, after this long season of covering up and hibernating 
in attempts to slow the spread of COVID, we may be surprised at how our neighbors look.  Maybe it has been so 
long since you saw your friend or neighbor without the lower half of their face being covered, that you forget what 
they look like without it! They may have grown a mustache since you last saw them without a mask.  I have even 
read where teeth whitening has increased since restrictions are being lifted! 
 
 Some folks may remove their cloth (or paper) face coverings, but their masks will remain, unseen.  They hide 
their pain, their loneliness, their fear behind an overbright smile that doesn’t reach their eyes.  Their worries are 
masked behind an impassive expression.  Their insecurities and pain may even be hidden behind a grouchy 
demeanor, or a mean streak.   
 
 The truth is – we don’t know what other folks are going through, what they are experiencing.  We make 
judgments based on their outward expressions and appearances.  Often, we are in such a rush that we don’t take 
the time to truly look at someone, observe their body language.  We don’t look up from our smart phones and 
electronic devices and actually listen to what they are saying, never mind listening to what they aren’t telling us. 
 
 Stop and think for a minute, when you are having a bad day and someone smiles at you, you smile back, 
grateful for that little bit of cheer.  When someone compliments you, that acknowledgement perks you up a little 
bit.  When someone takes the time to ask what is bothering you and listens while you let the mask slip and pour out 
what you have kept bottled up inside, you feel better, relieved, valued. 
 
 Now that the masks are coming off, take some time to “see” one another.  Take some time to listen to one 
another.  Take some time to get to know the person behind the mask, you might be surprised at the treasure you 
find. 
 
God’s Blessings,  
Pastor Laura 
 
PS.  Since Bryan and I first began attending LIUMC, we have come to know many of you with your masks.  Please 
bear with us if we don’t recognize you immediately without your mask! 
 
PPS.  To learn more about the love triangle between Jacob, Leah, and Rachel, read Genesis 29-30.   
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We are re-open for in person worship.  Effective 07/04/21 masks are now optional and 
personal preference.  Worship will continue via ZOOM as well (see email chain or 
Facebook for the call-in number or the link). Sermons are recorded (usually) and 
uploaded to LIUMC.net and our FB page.   
 
We ask that you please stay home and join us via Zoom for worship, if you are not 
feeling well or if weather is a factor. 
 
OFFERING 
The total offering for the month of June was $9,419.00.  Thank you all for continuing to 
give what you can in an economically difficult time.  To continue the work God is doing 
through LIUMC, tithing can be sent to: LIUMC, PO Box 12, Lehman, PA, 18627.   
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
We will be hosting Vacation Bible School!! July 6-10 from 6-8 pm.  To Mars and Beyond!!! 

 
REMINDER  
There will not be a newsletter for August, we will resume in September 

 
 
ROOF PROJECT 
It has come to our attention that we are in need of a new roof on the 
church before the winter. We had ice jams last year which caused 
problems in the ceiling and walls of the upstairs bathrooms.  We estimate 
the last roof was replaced in the early 90s, so we are certainly due. Before 
we can think of doing interior projects, we need to have a good roof on 
our church building.  This is a major financial undertaking, especially on 
the heels of a pandemic year. We, as a council, are looking at possible 
fundraisers to offset the burden of our parishioners and our treasury.  If 
you have any ideas or if you are able to make a donation, please contact 
Pastor Laura or Aimee. The cost will be a minimum of $18,000, with a 
possibility of additional construction supplies and labor. Thanks for your 
prayers and support of this project.  
--–Linda Pineno, Facilities Chairman 
 
 

 

July: 
5- Colleen Reynolds 
6- Kaylee Kovaly 
8- Dan Scott 
9- Karen Zubkoff 
11- Brian Williams 
15- Jayne Haefele 
18- Lois and Willis Ide Anniversary 
24- Riley Newman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August: 
2- Stefanie Lanning 
4- Jason Lyons 
7- Bill and Lyndsay Cupp Anniversary 
7- Janice Russell 
7- James Ide 
9- Zachary Zubkoff 
11- Jim Rogers 
11- Bob and Linda VanGorder Anniversary 
13- Mandy Newman 
22- Catlin Finn 
24- Dillon Ide 
26- Lindsay Williams 
27- Madeline Newman 
27- Wayne Felty 
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We are continually collecting items for 
Operation Christmas Child. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ongoing: Ann Whitmore; Brooklyn; those battling depression; Alex; Juliette and other non-believers; Korri & Family; Tim Nulton; Travelers; 
Shut ins and those who are isolated; Peace and understanding; For Protection of Communities; An end to systemic racism; Families who’ve 

been economically affected; Peace in Turbulent times; + Unspokens. 
 

Please alert our prayer team of new requests: Kendra Cosgrove (570) 675-2024 
 

Circle of Prayer  

 
PHISHING EMAILS 

Once again, it looks like someone is trying to trick and phish people into thinking that Bishop Park is sending an email asking them to send 
him gift cards, cash, or some other form of payment. These emails are being sent from a created Gmail (or other) account that may look like 

it’s from the Bishop, or even another pastor, but it is not from their conference @susumc.org account. Please inform all your pastors, and 
make your church members aware to mark these fraudulent emails as spam and ignore them. We are aware that they are still coming in, 

but unfortunately there is nothing we can do except to tell people to mark these emails as spam and not reply back.  
 

If you have any questions or concerns about a potential email/text/phone call,  
please do not hesitate to reach out to Pastor Laura or Aimee for confirmation of legitimacy.  
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